LA County Regional Planning Commission

320 West Temple Street

Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE:  Project Number R2015-01232-[2] 
June 4th Hearing on Final EIR for “The View”
Honorable Commissioners:

As a resident of historic Windsor Hills-View Park, I write to ask you to consider the serious health and safety impacts and the potential harmful impact on our local infrastructure that the proposed 88-unit condominium project at 5101 Overhill Drive known as “The View” will have if you approve it without any modifications or conditions:

· Recent fire hydrant flow tests in Windsor Hills & View Park indicate dangerously low flow rates (300 to 550 gallons per minute instead of the County-required 1,000 GPM) in our existing water system, without the added demand that would be imposed by a new high-rise development.

· “The View” would be built within a High Fire Hazard Severity Zone and an Earthquake Fault Zone, in direct violation of the County’s 2035 General Plan Policies S 1.1 and S 4.1.

· “The View” would be located next to the Inglewood Oil Field along an accident-prone stretch of Overhill Drive, where more than 34 accidents with 3 fatalities have occurred since 2015.
· A January 3, 2023 traffic engineer’s report warned of dangerous conditions associated with the proposed two-way left turn lane on Overhill Drive and bypass traffic on Northridge Drive, and concluded that safe ingress and egress from Overhill Drive has not been properly analyzed.

· No analysis was done to assess the impact that “The View” will have on the existing water distribution system in Windsor Hills & View Park, and recent fires in Altadena and Palisades serve as tragic reminders that hilly areas like Windsor Hills & View Park in or near High Fire Hazard Severity Zones must have reliable water systems that can perform in emergencies.

The devastating loss of life and homes in the Palisades and Eaton Wildfires should inspire you to do everything within your power to make sure that our existing infrastructure is adequate to serve the Windsor Hills / View Park community during emergencies, and to consider “The View” with an eye toward protecting our health and safety rather than preserving the developer’s profits.  It is important to note that “The View” is a luxury condo project that will not help solve our affordable housing crisis, and we remind you that 961 new housing units were recently approved to be built at Baldwin Hills Crenshaw Plaza, which is close to the project site.
Before you vote to approve “The View” please consider all of the above facts and ask yourself whether this project will help or hurt our community.  Thank you.
Sincerely, 

Signature





     Print Name
Address 

E-mail and/or phone #                         

